Minutes of the Pentyrch Surgery Committee Meeting in conjunction with the Pentyrch Village Hall Committee held at 7.00pm, 22nd April 2013, at the Pentyrch Village Hall.
PRESENT: - 
Councillors: 
John Harrison (Chairman), Sandie Rosser, Nikki Howard, Christine Priday, Stuart Thomas, Clare Bath, Jeanette Troughton, & Brynmor Jones

PVH Committee Members
Barbara Rodd, Anne Parsons, Peter Dow, Irene Dow, Shaun Kerrigan, Helen Edwards, Anthony Smith, Judith Smith, Yvonne Krip, Anne Peebles, Megan Langmay, Anne Angle & Cllr Craig Williams

ALSO PRESENT: -
Councillors:
Alec Davies (Clerk to the Council)
  
Cllr Harrison introduced himself as the Vice-Chairman of PCC and apologised that the Chairman, Cllr Wynford Ellis Owen was unable to be present because of another meeting he had to attend.  Cllr Harrison advised attendees that the purpose of the meeting was to secure a satisfactory surgery practice in Pentyrch Village and everybody present introduced themselves.

16
To consider the legal position concerning the land at Pentyrch Village Hall.

The Clerk had prepared a briefing note for all attendees which he handed out covering Agenda items 1, 2 & 4, including a coloured map of the area indicating when various sections of the land were acquired.  The Chairman suggested that attendees be given an opportunity to read the briefing document.  
When everybody had read the document Cllr Howard stated that everybody present were of one voice in wanting a Doctor’s surgery in the village.  In relation to the legal documentation held by the PCC there was a general agreement with the position, although Yvonne Krip and Barbara Rodd queried the date the purchase was made of the strip of land to the northern edge of the car park.  They advised that the land was purchased for £10,000 in 2002, using money raised by the PVH, but registered in the name of Pentyrch Community Council.  The Clerk promised he would look into this and confirm it as far as possible, although there was no conveyance to that effect held in the Council offices, only a land certificate.  Clerk to arrange
17
To consider the proposals by Llandaff Surgery to site temporary porta-cabins on the car-park
Cllr Harrison felt that a lot of work had already been done in relation to this issue but that it was only recently that the PCC had come together with the PVH Committee.  He queried whether plans had been submitted to CCC (Development Control) in respect of the demountables.  Cllr Craig Williams confirmed that the plans had been submitted by the Local health Board and had now been accepted by CCC following some queries over the public rights of way.  A general discussion took place about the site of the demountables and also rumours that the PVH would be a permanent site of the surgery.  It was made clear by both Cllr Craig Williams and Barbara Rodd that the demountables were temporary buildings only.
A discussion then ensued regarding the type of agreement that should be drawn up and it was felt that a ‘licence to occupy’ was preferable to a ‘lease’ as it did not confer a legal tenancy and was more flexible.  It was agreed that the Council solicitor would draw up the ‘licence to occupy’ and this document would incorporate various clauses covering issues such as insurance; rent; length of occupancy; responsibility for utilities supplied; public liability, site insurance, hours of work and restitution of land following occupancy.  It was also felt that this should incorporate an agreement between all parties regarding the construction phase.  Clerk to arrange
There was a further discussion, and concern expressed, that no costs should be borne by either the PVH or the PCC.  It was pointed out that Indemnity Insurance was available to cover the remote possibility of Pentyrch Estates being revived.

A conversation then ensued regarding whether there was a need for a public meeting, but it was proposed by Peter Dow that this was over-complicating the issue and that an agreement was in place to move forward and support the planning process.  This was seconded by Cllr Craig Williams and generally agreed following a further discussion.
18
To consider a scheme of works and agree a way forward.
The Chairman felt that this had been covered adequately in the previous agenda item.  This was agreed.  
19
To consider longer term considerations for a permanent surgery.
The Clerk advised that he had included this item within his briefing note as he had obtained details of the covenant on the land sold for the construction of a surgery in 1988 to Dr Benedict by Taff Ely BC.  The restrictive covenant bound the purchaser to use the land sold to him solely for a Doctors Surgery and car-park, that a valid planning consent to this effect must be obtained and that construction must be completed within two years.  This restrictive covenant made it difficult for Dr Benedict to sell the building on the open market without a change of use and that could prove very costly.  Accordingly this may help in bringing a permanent solution closer and consequently the presence of the demountables at PVH could be more short term than was at first thought.  In an effort to facilitate this, the PCC had given permission for this information, which is in the public domain, to be passed on to Llandaff Surgery.  Nevertheless, as far as this meeting was concerned, it was agreed that the issue of a permanent site was one for Llandaff Surgery to take forward.
20
To establish liaison with Llandaff surgery through a single point of contact.
It was agreed that the Clerk would be the main point of contact and he would act as the conduit between the Surgery, the PVH Committee and the PCC.  Anthony Smith and Barbara Rodd asked that they were kept in very close contact with the contractors, in order to facilitate normal PVH business.  Clerk to arrange

21
To consider any other business
It was agreed that a further meeting would take place on Monday 22nd July 2013 at 7pm at the PVH.
It was hoped that the planning permission would be available by then and that construction could occur in July/August which is the quiet time for PVH usage.

The payment of £1,200 a year for the siting of the demountables was discussed and, whilst it was felt to be below the going rate, it was considered to be the correct amount to encourage the surgery to stay in Pentyrch.  The Clerk would make suitable arrangements for the payments to the PVH.
There being no other business, the meeting closed at 8.20 pm
Chair_____________________________________________
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